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Dear Administrator: 
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of Health 
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Commissioner 

SALLY DRESLIN, M.S., R.N. 
Executive Deputy Commissioner 

This letter provides you with information regarding your Personal Care Medicaid reimbursement 
rates effective January 1, 2019. The 2018-19 Enacted Budget directed the Commissioner of 
Health to conduct a study of personal care services available to· recipients in rural areas of the 
state. Consistent with the results of the study the Commissioner is authorized to provide a 
Medicaid rate enhancement to fee-for-service rates. The methodology for which these rates 
have been authorized can be found on Attachments A and B. 

The Department's regulations allow rate appeals to be filed within 90 Days from the date of this 
letter (see Attachment C). The payment for these rates will be made in cycle 2190, check 
release date August 28, 2019. If you have any questions regarding the above information, 
please send an email to PersonalCare-Rates@health.ny.gov and Robert Yankowski will 
respond to your inquires. 

Attachments 

Sincerely, 

Ann Foster 
Deputy Director 
Division of Finance and Rate Setting 
Office of Health Insurance Programs 
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